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Dear Parent/Carer

Year 11 Update
As your child approaches the end of their first term in Year 11, I would like to thank you for your continued support in helping them to make the most of their time here at Ruskin. As you are aware, this is an important and demanding time for your child; it can be extremely stressful for students with revision and controlled assessments taking place throughout the year.

Year 11 Parents’ Evening took place Tuesday 30th November and the evening ran well with the extra COVID measures in place. This was vital for yourselves as parents/carers to have conversations with class teachers around their mock results, along with their predicted GCSE grades. For those that couldn’t make the evening, hopefully you have either met with myself or spoken to your child’s Form Tutor.  
 
Students’ Short Reports were issued in just before this evening. I hope that you found these useful as they allow you to track your child’s progress and see, at a glance, whether they are on target for their GCSEs.  The long report will be sent home in March 2022, following the next round of mock exams.  If you have any concerns regarding your child’s progress, please contact their Form Tutor in the first instance. 

Attendance has improved throughout the term; however, we are still significantly below our target of 95%. Whilst COVID isolation is contributing to a proportion of absence, the majority is not COVID related and is something I will be continuing to focus on for the Spring term.

Your child will have their next round of mock exams following half-term. As with each set of mocks it is vital they prepare fully as it gives an up-to-date snapshot of what they’re likely to achieve in their final exams. The October mocks went very well and the students were, generally, well prepared and understood the exam protocols that have to be followed. We expect more information regarding examination to be released early in February.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or your child’s Form Tutor via the School Office if you have any concerns or wish to discuss your child’s progress and, finally, thank you for your continued support.   I can assure you that we all want the very best for your child and, by working together, we can make sure that all children at Ruskin realise their potential.

Have a relaxed and enjoyable Christmas holiday!

Yours sincerely

[image: ]
[bookmark: _GoBack]E Ledwards 
Year 11 Achievement Manager
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Community High School

Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.
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